
 IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

605 W. Crystal Lake Road ▪ Forest City, IA 50436 
Ph: 641-585-3535 ▪ Fax: 641-585-6966 

 

** PENDING RECALL NOTICE ** 

 
 
 
March 08, 2024 
 
 
 

Reason For This Recall 
Winnebago Motorhomes has decided that a defect related to motor vehicle safety exists on certain 
Winnebago Motorhomes. 

Models Affected: Model Description Model Years 

 Sunstar 2023 
 
Certain Sunstar Motorhomes were built on a 22,000 GVW chassis w/ 235/80R tires and 22.5 x 7.5 Rims 
- 90PSI. These motorhomes received a label that stated 18,000 GVWR chassis w/ 245/70R tires and 
19.5 x 6.75 Rims - 82PSI. 
 
Using an incorrect tire size can increase the risk of a crash. 
 

Service Action 
Winnebago will conduct a voluntary safety recall to address the Certification Label, however the remedy 
is not currently available. Dealers will be notified through established communication methods once a 
remedy is available. 
 

In the interim, all systems in the coach can be functionally demonstrated. 
 
 
 

We sincerely apologize for this inconvenience and want to assure you we are working diligently to 

remedy this situation. 

 

 
 

Thank you for your continued partnership! 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Winnebago Motorhomes 

Forest City, Iowa 50436 

Notice 
It is a violation of Federal Law for a dealer to sell or lease any new vehicles in dealer inventory 
covered by this notification until the vehicle has been repaired. 

NHTSA Safety Recall 24V-172 


